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Hon Dr Megan Woods 
Minister of Housing 

..... / ...... / ...... 

 Hon Peeni Henare 
Associate Minister of Housing        
(Māori Housing) 

..... / ...... / ...... 

 

Background 
3. In March, Cabinet agreed to a suite of demand and supply-side measures to address housing 

affordability, support first home buyers and better incentivise investment in new homes [CAB-
21-SUB-0045, CAB-21-MIN-0070 and CAB-21-MIN-0061 refers].  

4. We provided you a draft of the Cabinet Paper for Ministerial consultation on 11 May 
[BRF20/21050955] which was circulated to Ministers following some feedback being 
addressed.  

5. You recently requested advice on issues relating to use of development contributions in relation 
to the infrastructure fund. Initial advice is also provided in this briefing. 

Changes to draft Cabinet paper 
6. Your office indicated that no feedback has been received by Ministers requiring changes to the 

Cabinet paper.  
7. The draft paper has been amended to now being a joint paper from the Minister of Housing and 

the Minister of Housing (Māori housing).   

Minor adjustments to competitive fund settings 
8. We have made some minor changes to the draft Cabinet paper with regard to the competitive 

fund. These are described below. 
Adding ‘flood control infrastructure’ 

9. We have added ‘flood control infrastructure’ to the eligible infrastructure projects (alongside 
transport and three waters). Engagement with local government identified this as a potential 
gap with flood control infrastructure being a necessary investment for some land to be 
unlocked. This is funded by regional councils and not recoverable through development 
contributions. It’s unclear whether any project requiring such infrastructure would receive 
funding due to climate change risk, but we recommend not ruling it out. 

Adjustments to second opinion advice role 
10. You previously agreed that where the Kāinga Ora Board committee proposes a project in which 

it has an interest to Ministers for consideration, Te Tūāpapa Kura Kāinga – Ministry of Housing 
and Urban Development (HUD) will provide second opinion advice. We have made two minor 
changes to this provision: 

a. The recommendation now refers to a ‘material interest’ to account for the fact that 
Kāinga Ora’s wide ranging land holdings may lead to situations where it owns a very 
small amount of land immaterial to the overall investment.  

b. The recommendation now refers to second opinion advice from ‘HUD and any other 
entities as directed by Ministers.’ This accounts for the possibility that Ministers may 
wish to draw on other agencies for expertise in receiving second opinion advice.  

 










